

## **GWICH'IN LAND AND WATER BOARD**

Box 2018 Inuvik, NT X0E 0T0

Ph: 867-777-4954 Fx: 867-777-2304 www.glwb.com

March 22, 2016 File: G15L8-001 G15L8-002

**DISTRIBUTION LIST** 

Re: Request for Comments – Department of Transportation Application for Amendment
Water Licences G15L8-001 (Peel River Ferry Landings) and G15L8-002 (Mackenzie River and Arctic Red
River Ferry Landings)

Dear Sir/Madam

Please be advised that the GNWT Department of Transportation has submitted an application to amend Water Licences G15L8-001 and G15L8-002. These Type "B" Licences allow for watercourse training and the deposit of waste associated with the construction and maintenance of the landings at the Peel River and Mackenzie River ferry crossings. Each Licence was issued on November 30, 2015 and expires on November 30, 2020. The DOT requests changes to Part B, Sections 5,6,7 and 8 - These General Conditions pertain to requirements for environmental reporting and community meetings.

The application documents have been attached via email, and are posted to the online review system on our website (glwb.com). They can also be viewed in person at the GLWB Public Register, on the second floor of the Alex Moses-Greenland Building in Inuvik. If you would prefer to receive a paper copy or a CD, please let me know and I will forward a copy of the application in the format of your choice.

Please submit your comments on this application in writing by 5:00 pm April 12, 2016.

Should you have questions or comments, please contact me by email at amacdonald@glwb.com or by phone at (867) 777-6622.

Sincerely,

AlecSandra Macdonald Regulatory Specialist